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Background information
The Lothian Care Academy has been commissioned by the four Local Authorities in Lothian, Integration Boards and NHS Lothian. 
Vision for the NHS Lothian Care Academy:
The Lothian Care Academy will deliver high-quality learning by working together with key stakeholders to create a consistent, safe, and best value training offer within Health and Social Care which will attract, develop, and support staff through their care sector roles.
Over the next few years, the Lothian Care Academy will provide advice, support and opportunities for staff to develop their knowledge and understanding in their roles and will look to make it easier for staff to join the care sector and transition between roles in Health and Social Care. 

What has happened so far?
In our last newsletter, we shared our milestones for the programme’s first phase. We committed to providing regular updates through our newsletter to keep you informed. A summary is included below on what has been achieved since our last newsletter in January:
	Month
	Key Outcome
	Have we met our target?
	RAG 

	February 2022
	· Launch competency assessment pilot in partnership
· Sign off Lothian Care Academy branding
	· We have experienced some delays with the competency assessment framework piece of work due to legal challenges. We’re currently working on a Lothian solution; agreed upon by the HSCP Chief Nurses
· Branding has been finalised and agreed
	

	March 2022
	· Launch mentor role pilot in partnership
· Conduct lessons learned and evaluation from shared learning pilot
	· Mentor training has been delivered and completed to participants from West Lothian, Queens Manor Care Home and Edinburgh HSCP Care Homes

	

	April 2022
	· Evaluate competency assessment pilot
· Launch video and full website
· Conclude phase 1
	· In partnership with Erskine Care Home, we filmed the video which is now ready for release!
	

	May 2022
	· Evaluate mentor role pilot
· Begin planning for phase 2

	· Evaluation for mentor role is underway
· Phase 2 planning has began with a formal review of the programme with our key stakeholders
	



 In addition to the milestones listed above, since our last newsletter release the programme has achieved the following:
· Met with stakeholders to discuss the next phase in the dementia pilot work. Initial discussions have suggested we should focus on care home manager and care at home training. The second meeting of this group will be in June
· Finalised the date for the stoma care training. An initial cohort of staff will be trained on the 17th June in partnership with Edinburg college
· Scoped a short-term project to look at hearing aid and audiology support in Care Homes. We are initially working with Care Homes in East Lotian to identify training that is currently on offer and what we can do to help standardize the offer across Lothian
· Continued to work with the Anticipatory Care Planning team in Edinburgh and will hold an ACP meeting with all HSCP ACP leads in June
· Began scoping for phase 2 including a comprehensive survey of our key stakeholders and identifying areas to focus on within phase 2. Initial discussions have taken place and we are looking to see what we can do to support staff to access training

Lothian Care Academy video launched

In partnership with Erskine Care Home, the Lothian Care Academy has developed a video to showcase the work of the Academy and the benefits to staff and organisations. As part of the Lothian Care Academy work, our stakeholders told us that we needed a video to show a realistic day in social care. We know that there are lots of different roles and team members which make up a care home team which we wanted to highlight in this video. 
[image: Lothian Care Academy Subtitled]We were also delighted to film Pat Wynne, Director of Primary and Community Care, talk about the Lothian Care Academy and why it’s an important and pioneering piece of work.
Please feel free to share the video, use it on your websites for recruitment and show to colleagues. If you would like a download link, please get in touch.

Get in touch with us!
We now have a Lothian Care Academy email address and Twitter account – so you can keep up with what we are doing.
Email : Loth.CareAcademy@nhslothian.scot.nhs.uk
Twitter : @LothCareAcademy 
[image: Application for Home Safety Service][image: Picture 2][image: Home - Edinburgh Health & Social Care Partnership][image: Adult Social Care East Lothian - Eastspace]			
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Background information 

The Lothian Care Academy has been commissioned by the four Local Author-

ities in Lothian, Integration Boards and NHS Lothian.  

Vision for the NHS Lothian Care Academy: 

The Lothian Care Academy will deliver high-quality learning by working to-

gether with key stakeholders to create a consistent, safe, and best value 

training offer within Health and Social Care which will attract, develop, and 

support staff through their care sector roles. 

Over the next few years, the Lothian Care Academy will provide advice, sup-

port and opportunities for staff to develop their knowledge and understand-

ing in their roles and will look to make it easier for staff to join the care sector 

and transition between roles in Health and Social Care.  

 

What has happened so far? 

In our last newsletter, we shared our milestones for the programme’s first 

phase. We committed to providing regular updates through our newsletter to 

keep you informed. A summary is included below on what has been achieved 

since our last newsletter in January: 

Month  Key Outcome  Have we met our target?  RAG  

Febru-

ary 

2022 

   Launch competency  assessment pilot in  partnership      Sign off Lothian Care  Academy bran ding     We have experienced some delays with the  competency assessment framework piece  of work due to legal challenges. We’re cur- rently working on a Lothian solution; agreed  upon by the HSCP Chief Nurses      Branding has been finalised and agreed   

